
 

 
 

 

 

 

Connecticut Paid Leave Program 
 

The Connecticut Paid Leave program has begun processing claims for income-

replacement benefits for covered employees. 

 

As mandated by CGS 31-49e, non-unionized employees of the State have been 

contributing 0.5% of their wages, up to the Social Security wage contribution rate, 

into the Paid Leave Trust for the past year and are covered employees under this 

Act. 

 

Those employees are now able to apply to the CT Paid Leave Authority for income 

replacement benefits when they take leave from work due to their own serious 

health condition, to care for a seriously ill family member, to bond with a new 

child, to take military family leave, or to address family violence.   

 

Covered state employees (non-unionized employees) who apply for CT Paid Leave 

benefits will be asked to have their agency complete an Employment Verification 

Form.  Employees should give those forms to their agency Payroll Office for 

completion. 
 

For more information about the CT Paid Leave Program and to apply for income 

replacement benefits if you are a covered employee as described above, please go 

to www.ctpaidleave.org. 

 

Unionized employees of the State are not participants of the CT Paid Leave 

Program at this time.  
 

https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.ctpaidleave.org%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cdavins%40wcsu.edu%7C80d7a9f541a0498145b108d9db6898aa%7Ce1622dbc94ba48ad87bba7f28074ee3d%7C0%7C0%7C637782064704591164%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=Jt%2Bru0pZS0qBS8o%2B90WcW3okWoXMMOEV9oMM9b9o5GU%3D&reserved=0

